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Fords still plan on_ _arriying Andrews
at 3 p.m. OAkﬁ;

n) 3‘

Mrs. Ford is planning to accompany
Pres. Ford to the White House,
rather than waiting at the plane.

Then after the meeting with Pres.
Reagan, they will leave for New York,
where they will stay until the next day.

(Linda Hill, 303-476-6330, Barrett's
Colnrado office)

Cristy



3 p.m. Feb. 23

Linda Hill from Bob Barrett's
office (Pres. Ford's Colorado
office) called and said she
just spoke with Susie in
Canzeri's office.

Fords w#Hll be picked up at 7 a.m.
March arriving Andrews 3 p.m.
They'll meet with Reagan,

perhaps at 4, then leave after

the meeting to go to New York,

where they'll spend a day.
(She thought they'd probably leave

at 5 or 5:30.)
(303) 476~6330.
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ACTION December 16, 1981

MEMORANDUM FOR JAMES W. NANCE
FROM: ROGER W. FONTAINE

SUBJECT: Possible Visit to Panama by President Ford

President Ford has been invited to Panama by the government
party's business group. He is to meet with President Royo,
and I gather a carefully chosen cross section of people
agreeable to the government.

The former president is inclined not to go but will if the
White House wants him to. I pointed out to Bob Kennedy

that Senators Baker, Laxalt, and Hollings will be there in
early January to give a high level American presence. But

I promised to run it by you. (My own feeling is this trip
looks like a government set up to give Royo a little Republican
support.)

I would suggest I call Bob Kennedy and relay the above feeling.
Attached at Tab A is Bob Kennedy's background letter to me.

Attached at Tab B is the Panamanian letter of invitation to
President Ford.

RECOMMENDATION

That I call Bob Kennedy.

Approve Disapprove
Attachments
Tab A Letter from Bob Kennedy

Tab B Panamanian Invitation to President Ford



Robert Kennedy

Strategic Studies Institute

US Army War College
Carlisle, Pa. 17013
717-245-401

7 December 1981

Dr. Roger W. Fontaine

National Security Council Staff
01d Executive Office Building
Room 351

Washington, DC 20306

Dear Roger,

As I mentioned to you on the phone last week the Businessmen's Front of the PRD
has invited former President Gerald Ford to visi* Pro--om- speak to the business
community, and meet with President Royo and prom...c... .e..ers of the National Guard.
(See attachment #1 for the letter to President Ford.)

As background, the invitation is the result of an informal conversation that
Dr. Gabriel Marcella and I had with Mario Rognoni, a prominent member of the Business-—
men's Front in late July. Mr. Rognoni indicated an interest in having former President
Carter visit. I suggested they consider President Ford, especially if there was an
interest in quietly strengthening ties with Washington.

Since then the National Secretary of the Front, Roberto Gonzalez-Revilla, has
called and written (see attachment #2) to confirm the Front's interest in a visit
by President Ford, and to indicate that President Royo would be pleased to meet with
President Ford in late January or early February.

I contacted Ms. Rowena Evans in the former President's office in Palm Springs
several weeks ago and passed the information on. She indicated that President Ford's
calendar was full until June. The quick response by President Royo to the Front's
initiative and his apparent willingness to open his calendar so soon suggests an
interest that goes beyond a casual lecture tour.

Given the nature of events in the region, the importance of Panama to the United
States, and the recent expansion of contacts with the National Guard in the wake of
Brigadier General Torrijos' death, I recommend the White House encourage former
President Ford to accept the invitation for late January or early February.

Sincerely,

ROBERT KENNZ{ PhD



APARTADO POSTAL 2650
PANAMA 9a. R. P.
TELEX: PREDE

36-02 AVE. 7a. CENTRAL
AREA DEL CASINO
TELEFONO 27-3866

November 23, 1981

Honorable Gerald R. Ford
P.0O. Box 927

Rancho Mirage

California 92270

U.S.A.

Dear President Ford:

Through Dr. Robert Kennedy of the Strategic Studies Institute, U.S. Army War College,
we have approached your office to extend you an invitation to visit our country as
guest of the businessmen section of our political party.

I am sure you realize the importance of this a visit to a country with such a long
historical relationship with the United States and whose role in the Central Ame-
rican and Caribbean problems is very important.

We would like to stress that our tentative program would include a private meeting
with His Excelency, Dr. Aristides Royo, President of our Republic and a banquet
eeting in which you would address the foremost of our economic and political conmu-
nity.

We would include visits to important historical and cultural sites, and the Panama
Canal, as well as meetings to be arranged with leading representatives of sectors of
your interest.

Because of the importance of your visit we would like to suggest a tentative date
of late January 1982 or early February, with a schedule of 3 days of visits and en-
gagements.

We would appreciate your comments to our interest, and hope to work out a suitable
date to your convenience.

Thank you in advance for your response, we remain,

Sincerely yours,

Please reply to:
P.O. Box 4084
Panama 5, Panama

Partido Revolucionario Democritico
c.c.: Dr. Robert Kennedy

NACIONALISTA, POPULAR, INDEPENDIENTE, POLICLACISTA Y UNITARIO.






























































